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6th October 2023 

Happiest of Fridays Stanley Families 
 
What a busy couple of weeks we have had in school.  I hope you take time to read about all the events and 
activities that have taken place in our newsletter.  Yet again your children have gone above and beyond when 
representing the school and taking leadership opportunities.  Our extra-curricular clubs are in full swing, and 
students can check daily on the notice screens in the foyer for any additional clubs that pop up.  It is lovely to 
see these full clubs at lunch times and after school. 
 
It was a pleasure to invite Year 11 families into school last night for them to hear about their children's 
progress.  Consultation evenings are an excellent way to support your child with their learning, and 
understanding where and how gaps in their knowledge and skill can be supported.  Luckily for Year 11 it is not 
quite the last consultation evening as we get to see them twice in this very important final year of school. 
Please ensure you have consultation evenings in your diaries as we do close the school one hour early on these 
dates. 
 
I have a few important reminders this week. 
 
Firstly, as the nights get darker, please support your child with the understanding of road safety and being out 
in the dark, especially if they do not have bright or reflective elements to their clothing.  It is very important to 
ensure you know the whereabouts of your children when they are not in your care.  Unfortunately, we have a 
lot of time in school spent unpicking the fall outs that have taken place in out of school hours, where children 
are together and unsupervised.  These fall outs then spill into school and detract from learning time. 
 
Can I please remind you to ensure you are checking your children's social media usage and ensure that children 
under 13 are not ever left to their own devices or be present in group chats that you have not overseen the 
participants of.  Unfortunately, we are seeing again and again that students are not emotionally mature 
enough to get this right and ask that you are vigilant.  Beyond this, please remove their devices and remove 
them from platforms where and when they are accessing communication or content that is harmful to their 
well-being.  Ensure that you report any inappropriate content and then block it.  Contact school if you need 
support with this. 
 
Finally, I want to thank you for continued support of the school and the staff who work tirelessly to deliver our 
curriculum to your children.  Beyond this we have experienced and skilled teams working to support all learners 
to access education.  
 
On a personal note, I am incredibly excited for my daughter who gets to go to brownie camp all weekend 
leaving me with just one child to feed, entertain and nag (in that order). 
 
I hope you all have a lovely weekend. 

 
 
Mrs J Shawe 
Headteacher 
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War Memorial Re-dedication – Mrs Pugh (nee Van-Eker) 
Southport war memorial turns 100 years old on 18th November this year, 
having been commissioned by Lord Earl of Derby in 1923. To commemorate 
this momentous occasion a re-dedication ceremony took place in Southport 
on last Friday.  
 
HRH The Princess Royal attended the event in her capacity as President of 
the Women’s Section of the Royal British Legion. This was the first formal 
Royal visit to Southport since 1955. 
 
The event was organised by Major Nick McEntee TD VR REME, Chairman of the Royal British Legion, 
Southport. 
 
The event included a parade of veterans, servicemen and women, army cadets and schoolchildren, 
accompanied by a marching band. The parade commenced from Victoria Park before heading onto Duke 
Street, along Lord Street to end at the war memorial in London Street Square.  A drumhead service was 

attended by VIPs and was conducted at the war memorial, 
with a commemorative plaque being unveiled by HRH The 
Princess Royal.    
 
It was an absolute pleasure to accompany the students to 
what turned out to be a very beautiful day as the weather 
was on our side too. 
    

Please see below the link to the professional photographs taken on the day which you may wish to order, there 
are also some commemorative programmes available. 
https://www.davebrownphotography.co.uk/p219501132 
 
Major Nick McEntee TD VR MCGI REME 

Chairman, Southport Branch 
  
Mobile: 07860 841562   Branch: 01704 651947   Contact Centre: 0808 802 8080  
southport.chairman@rbl.community  
   
The Royal British Legion Southport Southport Branch Website 

 
Macmillan Coffee Morning – Mr Wright 

We are delighted to inform you that the fantastic total raised last week for Macmillan is £816.18. 
 
I am pleased to report that the winners of the Student Bake Off were Alice Bentley and Jessica Murphy West. 
And the staff winners were Mrs Ward and Mrs Urquhart. 

https://checkpoint.url-protection.com/v1/url?o=https%3A//www.davebrownphotography.co.uk/p219501132&g=ZWMyYTEyY2M3MTdkMTFjNA==&h=MzVmZWU2NjBjMTdlMjFmNjk4N2Y0NzMwNjU3NzQ1YThhODAyMDhjMDQ2NzE1Yjk4MWYwZGQyNDRkMGFlOGY0Nw==&p=YzJlOnNvdXRocG9ydGxlYXJuaW5ndHJ1c3Q6YzpvOjJkYTM3YTUzMmY2MjQxMWU0NmRlYjM5N2FiNzZiMzQxOnYxOmg6VA==
mailto:southport.chairman@rbl.community
https://checkpoint.url-protection.com/v1/url?o=http%3A//branches.britishlegion.org.uk/branches/southport&g=MGQ2ZDg4NzUxZTg2ZGY3Zg==&h=ODkzMjY5NzExNjMwYzhiYWNhZDZkMmE3OGEzOWE5MTgxNDU5NjE5NDFmYWRkOGZlNGJiNGYyOTJiYTFmYjk0Zg==&p=YzJlOnNvdXRocG9ydGxlYXJuaW5ndHJ1c3Q6YzpvOjJkYTM3YTUzMmY2MjQxMWU0NmRlYjM5N2FiNzZiMzQxOnYxOmg6VA==
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Congratulations to all and 
thank you once again for your 
support in raising this much 
needed money for charity. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Inter-Trust Masterchef competition – Mr Sconce 
What an afternoon we had at Greenbank last Friday for the first ever Trust Masterchef competition. 
 

Chloe and Felix competed against 
students from Greenbank, Birkdale and 
Maghull High School.  They were given 2 
hours to produce one standout dish and 
came up against some tough 
competition.  One student from Maghull 
produced the best Chicken and 
Mushroom Risotto I have ever tasted. 

 
It is pleasing to report that Felix was awarded 2nd place for his Strawberry and Cream Pavlova. To attempt 
such as a technical dish in 2 hours and to produce an outcome of that standard is fantastic. I am so proud of 
his performance. 
 
Chloe was also phenomenal with her Chicken and Vegetable Pie served with Mash and Gravy.  The chefs 
judging the competition complemented us on how hard our students worked and on the quality of Chloes 
pastry. 
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Mental Health Awareness Day 
Tuesday 10th October is awareness day for Mental Health.  
 
We will be supporting this in school by wearing something 
yellow. 
 
If you can support this, please send your child in with their 
donation on the day. 
 
We look forward to a sea of sunshine yellow clothing and 
items. 
 
 
 
Well-being Calendar for October – Miss Peacock 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Art – Mrs Ward 
Year 11 have been on fire this week with their mock exam.  The theme was to produce a landscape in a box or 
container.  Students really knocked it out of the park with their highly detailed 
paintings and how they presented the work.  Students have been working hard with 
preparation work prior to their final pieces.  All the hard work has paid off.  Well done 
year 11. 
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Art Christmas card image competition 

We are inviting students to create an A5 painting or drawing based on the theme ' Wintry Wonderland'.  The 
winning image will be used as the Stanley High School Christmas card.  
 
All entries to be taken to Room 43 
for the attention of Mrs Ward before 
Thursday 26th October 2023.  
Good luck. 
 

      
                                                                Last year’s winning image 

 
Drama – Ms Gregson-Burt 
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Languages 
Year 9 Latin Excellence Programme – Miss Chadderton, Mr Brown, Miss Rojas 
Salvete omnes!  
 
Another fantastic week in the world of Latin. This week, we increased our Latin vocabulary and started learning 
about the Roman vivarium with the help of our animal characters. All the students managed to translate a 
whole paragraph from Latin to English by the end of the session which we were so proud of. Well done all and 
see you next week!  
 
Maths – Mrs Knox 
Sparx Superstars w/c 2nd October 
Year 7 - Charlotte Buck 
Year 8 - Joshua Dunne 
Year 9 - Josh Ball 
Year 10 - Max Walton 
Year 11 - Mia Chadwick    Highest XP points last week - Jasmine De'ath 
      Highest performing form last week - 7JT 
      Highest completion rate - Y7L Maths class 
Mathematics Problem of the week  
Each week there will be a problem of the week, and the following week we will give the answer.   
 
Please see the problem that 
students were given this week. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Parent/Carer Consultation Evening dates 
Please make a note of the following dates for your children’s year.  School will close at 2pm on these dates to 
allow parents/carers to attend from 3pm to 6.30pm. 
 
Year 8 Thursday 16th November 2023   Year 7 Thursday 7th December 2023 

Year 9 Thursday 1st February 2024   Year 11 Thursday 14th March 2024 
Year 10 Thursday 2nd May 2024 
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Upcoming Dates and Events 
Please make a note of the following dates, for your information. 
 
October 
16th  Year 11 Christ the King Assembly 
19th  Year 11 GCSE Preparation Evening 6-7pm 
23rd – 27th  Half Term 
31st  Year 7 and 11 Photographs (including sibling photographs) 
 
 
Attendance  
We have a target of 95% attendance and work hard every day to beat this. The whole school attendance 
for week ending 29th September 2023 was 92.4%.  
 
Did you know that if your attendance is 90%, this is equivalent to 1 full day off school every two weeks and if 
your attendance is 95% this is equivalent to half a day off school every two weeks? 
 
Congratulations to 7RP, 7EWA and 78VW for achieving the highest attendance last week. 
 
Since September, the Department for Education has issued guidance for all schools in "Working Together to 
Improve Attendance". This guidance forms the basis of our updated Attendance Policy - which you can find on 
our website at the following link.  
https://stanleyhigh.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/11/Attendance-Policy-September-2022.pdf  
 
Parking on School premises 
Can we please request that parents do not enter the car park to collect students unless it is for a specific 
medical need or with authorised permission.  This causes congestion for those car users who have a specified 
need, and this also creates a hazard for our students leaving the school. 
 
Please also do not park in the disabled bays unless you have a disabled badge clearly displayed. 
 
Parking in the school vicinity  
Can I please remind parents/carers regarding parking on private car parks or over driveways in the vicinity of 
the school.  We do appreciate that during drop off and pick up times it is very congested, however we do need 
to be mindful that the local community need access to their private property at all times and your 
consideration of this is appreciated.    
 
Time out of school 
Should you need to take your child out of school during the day for an appointment, can you please ensure 
they have a note in their planner explaining the reason why and at what time they need to sign out or 
alternatively a note with the above information on.  Alternatively, you can email enquiries@stanleyhigh.co.uk 
with the details, so that this can be kept on record for the absence. 

 
If your child is off sick, please be reminded you should contact school daily, to inform the attendance officer.   
This can be done by leaving a voicemail on the school telephone number choosing extension 1 or emailing 
enquiries@stanleyhigh.co.uk.  Please be clear and concise with your message to ensure the correct 
information is picked up. 

https://stanleyhigh.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/11/Attendance-Policy-September-2022.pdf
mailto:enquiries@stanleyhigh.co.uk
mailto:enquiries@stanleyhigh.co.uk
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Uniform 
Please ensure that all students uniform is clearly named.  If an item is lost or misplaced this helps with returning 
it to the correct student. 

 
Coats and Uniform and equipment 

Student’s uniform has been brilliant so far and we would like all students to continue meeting these high 
uniform expectations.  Full uniform is expected each day. 
 

• All students should be in black leather or leather look shoes 

• Blazers must be worn at all times unless given permission by a teacher in the classroom 

• Skirts must be at a respectable length 

• Ties must be tied long enough to show the school crest 

• Coats can be worn and are advised as the weather gets colder; the wearing of a coat, over a blazer, is at 

the teacher’s discretion in their classroom 

 
We are incredibly proud of how our students look and want this to continue to be the case.  Thank you. 
 

Should a child not have a piece of uniform please put a note in their planners.  Please let us know if you are 
having difficulty with uniform. 

 
Homework Club 
Our school homework club is open to all years and is held in the library every day after school from 3pm - 4pm. 
Students will have access to laptops should they wish to use them and there will be support from learning 
support staff during this time. We welcome all students to attend whether it be to complete homework, to 
revise for assessments, or take the opportunity to access our library for the simple pleasure of reading.  
 
We understand homework can be tricky for some students to navigate so please know that we are here to 
support where needed. 
 
Extra-Curricular Clubs 
Maths 
 

   
   

              Chess 
Club 
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Drama 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Technology 

      
 
      
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Warhammer Club – Mrs Lyon 
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This week our club grew in popularity! 
We started to build our figures which 
proved to be quite fiddly.  
 
Talk of our game planning technique 
kept us all going until the end of lunch.  
 
Hopefully, we will finish building next 
week and get onto painting! 

 
  
 

 
 
 
 
Online Safety – Mrs Fraser-Orr 
Please visit the National Safety Online Facebook page at the link below to see their latest important 
information.  You will also see any historical information that we have shared with you. 
https://www.facebook.com/NationalOnlineSafety  
 
Please see the latest online safety information below. 
 
Literacy ePlatform – Mrs Kelly 
Our students have started to enjoy the benefits of our new library 
platform ePlatform.  
 
Students can log in using their normal school login: Stanley High School - Stanley High School (eplatform.co) 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to get in touch.  
 
Online Information and Apps 
If you have changed your email address or any other contact details, please let the office know by emailing. 
You can also follow us on Facebook https://www.facebook.com/stanleyhighsouthport/  to keep up to date 
with events and activities in school.  
 
School Term Dates 
Please follow the link to see all available term dates.  https://stanleyhigh.co.uk/term-dates/  
 
The Sefton Directory  
You will find useful information regarding Adults, Families and Special Educational Needs and Disabilities on 
The Sefton Directory pages. Please use the links below: 
https://www.seftondirectory.com/kb5/sefton/directory/home.page  
https://www.seftondirectory.com/kb5/sefton/directory/localoffer.page?localofferchannel=0  
https://www.seftondirectory.com/kb5/sefton/directory/localoffer.page?localofferchannel=3  
 
Advice, help and support available 

https://www.facebook.com/NationalOnlineSafety
https://stanleyhigh.eplatform.co/
https://www.facebook.com/stanleyhighsouthport/
https://stanleyhigh.co.uk/term-dates/
https://www.seftondirectory.com/kb5/sefton/directory/home.page
https://www.seftondirectory.com/kb5/sefton/directory/localoffer.page?localofferchannel=0
https://www.seftondirectory.com/kb5/sefton/directory/localoffer.page?localofferchannel=3
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You may wish to get in touch with Sefton’s Special Educational Needs and Disability Information, Advice and 
Support Service, SENDIASS (Tel. 0151 934 3334) or by email seftonsendiass@sefton.gov.uk  
 
SENDIASS is a free, confidential, and impartial service for parents and carers, children, and young people (up 
to 25 years), who help parents and carers make informed decisions about their children’s special educational 
needs and to support children and young people to have their voices heard and to talk over their options for 
next steps and future transitions. They can advise and support parents and young people up to and including 
mediation and tribunal. 
https://www.seftondirectory.com/kb5/sefton/directory/advice.page?id=x8sKvkxyZyo 
 
Sefton Emotional Health Partnership 
Please follow the link below to see some important links and contact details for emotional and mental health 
support providers. 
https://mailchi.mp/a1413fe6bcb9/december-2022-newsletter-sefton-emotional-health-partnership  
 
 
 

mailto:seftonsendiass@sefton.gov.uk
https://www.seftondirectory.com/kb5/sefton/directory/advice.page?id=x8sKvkxyZyo
https://mailchi.mp/a1413fe6bcb9/december-2022-newsletter-sefton-emotional-health-partnership
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Online help and advice 
If you have any worries or concerns regarding a child while school is closed please take a look at how you 
can report something that doesn’t fit right with you Worried about a child (sefton.gov.uk). 
 
Kooth is an online mental well-being website.   0203 984 9337 www.kooth.com 
 
Childline is a free, private, and confidential service that you can access online and on the phone. They can 
provide help and support for people up to their 19th birthday.  0800 1111  www.childline.org.uk 
 
Samaritans is where you can access confidential emotional support at any time by calling 116 123 or 
emailing jo@samaritans.org   www.samaritans.org 
 
Shout is a 24/7 text service, free on all major mobile networks, for anyone in crisis anytime, anywhere. It’s 
a place to go if you’re struggling to cope and you need immediate help. Text 85258.  www.crisistextline.uk 
 
Police If you or somebody else is in danger, or it feels like a situation might get dangerous and you need 
support right away, click here to find out how to contact the police.  www.police.uk  
 
NHS Choices Mental health services are free on the NHS. 
To get urgent medical help, use the NHS 111 online service, or call 111 if you’re unable to get help online. 
For life-threatening emergencies, call 999 for an ambulance.   www.nhs.uk 
 
Report abuse  CEOP help children stay safe online. If anybody acts inappropriately towards you or another 
child or young person online (such as sexual chat or being asked to do something that makes you feel 
uncomfortable); you can report it here.    www.ceop.police.uk/safety-centre  
 
Bullybusters is an anti-bullying initiative for children and young people.  0800 169 6928 
www.bullybusters.org.uk 
 
Parenting 2000 provides therapy, clinical help, and rehabilitation services.  01704 380047  
www.parenting2000.org.uk 
 
The Universal Services Guide 
Sefton have created a guide detailing information for children aged 0-25 and their families who want to 
find out about support services available to them.  This includes information about health professionals 
for all ages, leisure services, inclusive activities, and lots more. 
https://www.seftondirectory.com/kb5/sefton/directory/advice.page?id=GK_tnRp__Tc 
 
If you are worried about a child, please contact the Police in an emergency or to make a referral to 
Children's Social Care please follow this link https://tinyurl.com/yywyg3or 
For non-emergencies, call 111 or the MASH Team on 0151 934 4013. 
 
SEND Support 
Please follow the link below to see what support is on offer to families in the community of children who 
may have additional needs or struggles.  There are sessions on sleep management, sensory workshops, 
eating etc. so help is available in so many ways.  
https://www.addvancedsolutions.co.uk/news/newsletters 
 

https://www.sefton.gov.uk/social-care-and-health/children-and-young-people/report-a-child-or-young-person-at-risk/
http://www.kooth.com/
http://www.childline.org.uk/
mailto:jo@samaritans.org
http://www.samaritans.org/
http://www.crisistextline.uk/
http://www.police.uk/
http://www.nhs.uk/
http://www.ceop.police.uk/safety-centre
http://www.bullybusters.org.uk/
http://www.parenting2000.org.uk/
https://www.seftondirectory.com/kb5/sefton/directory/advice.page?id=GK_tnRp__Tc
https://tinyurl.com/yywyg3or
tel:111
tel:0151%20934%204013
https://www.addvancedsolutions.co.uk/news/newsletters
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Online help and advice 

Childhood Bereavement Network 
A website of resources to support children and young people who have suffered bereavement. 
www.childhoodbereavementnetwork.org.uk  
www.childhoodbereavementnetwork.org.uk/training.aspx 
 

Young Minds 
Young Minds is a general mental health website, with a section on supporting children through grief and 
loss. 
www.youngminds.org.uk/find-help/for-parents/parents-guide-to-support-a-z/parents-guide-to-support-
grief-and-loss/ 
 

Winstons Wish 
A website offering support for a child or young person around bereavement. 
www.winstonswish.org 
 

Hope Again 
Resources for Children and Young People who suffered bereavement. 
www.hopeagain.org.uk  
Losing a child is the most traumatic experience anyone will face. There are specialist support services 
available for families that can be accessed directly by the family. Here is a list of resources available to 
help families in this difficult time.  
 

Sands 
A charity that supports families who have suffered a still born or miscarriage of a child. 
www.sands.org.uk/  
 

The Good Grief Trust 
A website that offers general advice about bereavement including the loss of a child. 
www.thegoodgrieftrust.org/ 
 

The Compassionate Friends 
A website that offers support for families who have lost a child. 
www.tcf.org.uk/  
 
NHS Chathealth 
If you are a parent of an 11–19-year-old, the NHS have launched a Chat Health text message  
service on 07312 263291.   This service is confidential and anonymous. 
 
E-safety 
https://www.familyeducation.com/mobile-apps/a-complete-guide-to-potentially-dangerous-apps-all-
parents-should-be-aware-of 
 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/   
 

https://swgfl.org.uk/resources/online-safety-guidance-for-parents/ 

http://www.childhoodbereavementnetwork.org.uk/
http://www.childhoodbereavementnetwork.org.uk/training.aspx
http://www.youngminds.org.uk/find-help/for-parents/parents-guide-to-support-a-z/parents-guide-to-support-grief-and-loss/
http://www.youngminds.org.uk/find-help/for-parents/parents-guide-to-support-a-z/parents-guide-to-support-grief-and-loss/
http://www.winstonswish.org/
http://www.hopeagain.org.uk/
http://www.sands.org.uk/
http://www.thegoodgrieftrust.org/
http://www.tcf.org.uk/
https://www.familyeducation.com/mobile-apps/a-complete-guide-to-potentially-dangerous-apps-all-parents-should-be-aware-of
https://www.familyeducation.com/mobile-apps/a-complete-guide-to-potentially-dangerous-apps-all-parents-should-be-aware-of
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/
https://swgfl.org.uk/resources/online-safety-guidance-for-parents/

